HOUSE BILL REPORT
SHJIM 4010

As Passed House
March 12, 1997

Brief Description: Renaming the Sequim Bypass.

Sponsors: By House Committee on Transportation Policy & Budget (originally
sponsored by Representatives Buck, Kessler and Tokuda).

Brief History:
Committee Activity:
Transportation Policy & Budget: 2/25/97, 2/27/97, 3/3/97 [DPS].
Floor Activity:
Passed House: 3/12/97, 96-0.

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION POLICY & BUDGET

Majority Report: The substitute bill be substituted therefor and the substitute bill do
pass. Signed by 24 members: Representatives K. Schmidt, Chairman; Hankins, Vice
Chairman; Mielke, Vice Chairman; Mitchell, Vice Chairman; Fisher, Ranking

Minority Member; Blalock, Assistant Ranking Minority Member; Cooper, Assistant
Ranking Minority Member; Backlund; Buck; Cairnes; Constantine; DeBolt; Gardner;
Hatfield; Johnson; Murray; O’Brien; Ogden; Radcliff; Robertson; Scott; Sterk; Wood
and Zellinsky.

Staff: Reema Shawa (786-7301).

Background: In honor of those survivors who, through their exceptional efforts,
made it possible for those warships damaged in the surprise attack on Pearl Harbor,
to continue to defend the United States in World War IlI, the Sequim Bypass will be
renamed "The Pearl Harbor Memorial Bypass."

The Sequim Bypass project is scheduled to start construction in the summer of 1997
and be completed in the summer of 1999. The project consists of a two-lane, 5.2

mile segment beginning at the Dungeness River Bridge and ending in the vicinity of
Palo Alto Road on the easterly edge of the city of Sequim, thus bypassing the
downtown area. The new bypass will become a part of State Route (SR) 101; and the
existing segment of SR 101 which runs through the city of Sequim will be turned over
to the city.
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Summary of Bill: The new segment of road resulting from the Sequim Bypass
project will be named The Pearl Harbor Memorial Bypass.—

Appropriation: None.
Fiscal Note: Not requested.
Effective Date: Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.

Testimony For: Renaming the bypass in memory of Pearl Harbor veterans who
bravely risked their lives defending our nation is a just and deserving honor.

Testimony Against: None.

Testified: Roy Carter, Pearl Harbor survivor; and Lee Embree, Pearl Harbor
survivor.
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